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NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR

2020 YEAR 7
SCHOLARSHIPS

Academic
Citizenship & Public Speaking

Instrumental Music & Culture
Visual Arts

Performing Arts
Sport

Applicants will be required to attend an interview,
and attend exams/auditions where applicable.

Scholarships available to students enrolled at MacKillop for Year 7 in 2020
Applications due Monday 21st October 2019

Academic scholarship exams will be held on Saturday 9th November 2019
Interviews and auditions for the other scholarships will be held prior to 29th November 2019

mackillopnt.catholic.edu.au/scholarships
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From the Principal 

Achieving the Goals

Term Three has been extremely 
rewarding and absolutely packed with 
student achievements. Interschool and 
whole school sport, class and school 
liturgies, excursions, preparation for 
tours such as Kokoda Track and the list 
can go on and on.

Congratulations to all parents and students for 
the immeasurable effort. 

However successful we are in the above activities these cannot be 
rightly celebrated if we are not mindful of the absolute importance 
of quality teaching and learning in our classrooms.  As this term 
draws to a close and student progress is recording against their 
assessment items and information is banked on student profiles 
ready for the reporting process for Term Four make their way home, 
I ask each parent to spend some time helping their children to 
critically reflect on the effort they made in class and on their home 
work this term.

It is essential that students realise their responsibility in the learning 
process.  Assisting students plan for success by together negotiating 
and setting obtainable objectives for Term Four is an invaluable 
activity.  Children tend to live up to, or down to, the expectations of 
important people in their lives. As Anthony Robbins says:  “There is 
always room in your life for thinking bigger, pushing limits, imagining 
the impossible.”

Adding to this, research shows that parental involvement in 
students’ learning is the vital element in their success. Specifically, it 
has been found that academically successful students demonstrate 
significantly higher degrees of Academic Confidence, Work 
Persistence, Work Organisation and Getting Along with others in the 
school.

To maintain our strong community I urge all parents to make the 
effort and attend the many community gatherings held here at 
the College.  It is through your involvement in these activities that 
we have the opportunity to meet others and build meaningful 
relationships.  Some examples of these activities are: the College 
Board, Well-Being Nights, Parents & Friends Association Meetings, 
Information Nights and Working Bees, Fundraisers etc.  See the Term 
Planner or the Website for details. 

These give us a sense that we are not just individuals but all part 
of a bigger community. As well, this is a living, breathing reminder 
to me that this “Christianity” is entirely about the people of God, 
gathered by the Spirit of God.

Finally, I sincerely thank and acknowledge all the energy, time and 
effort made by all parents during this term so far.  Check in with 
your don/daughter’s teachers to see how they are travelling. Let us 
together finish this term strong together.

May God continue to bless the families of MacKillop Catholic 
College. 

Lauretta Graham
Principal

God help us to change. Help us to change ourselves and to change 
our world; to know the need for it; to deal with the pain of it; to feel 
the joy of it; and to undertake the journey without understanding the 
destination.  The art of gentle revolution. Amen

	 Leunig - Prayer for the Gifts to Seek God and Live in Him

From the Deputy Principal 
- Pastoral Care

 

Dear Families,

Your College, MacKillop Catholic College, 
is a uniform school. Students at MacKillop 
wear their uniform to connect them to 
their school community, demonstrating 
a sense of belonging and pride in the 
College. Wearing a school uniform 
correctly instils in students a positive 
attitude towards their presentation 
in professional environments. It is an 
outward sign of success! We ask for your 

assistance in developing this positive attitude and sense of 
pride, belonging and professionalism. 

All students are required to arrive at and leave from the College 
correctly dressed in full uniform. 

•	 Formal uniform is the correct dress from Monday to Thursday, 
and House Uniform is the correct dress on Fridays.  

•	 If students have Health & Physical Education then they change 
into and out of this uniform prior to, and at the conclusion of 
their HPE lesson.  

•	 If students are unable to be correctly dressed then families 
should provide the student with a note for their Homeform 
Teacher via their Student Diary which has a section for these 
notes. Notes need to be rewritten daily until the issue is resolved.  

•	 It is our expectation that all students will be in full uniform 
for the entire year. Families concerned about the cost of new 
items should consider our second hand items (all washed and 
repackaged) which are also available for $5:00 per item from the 
Uniform Shop. 

•	 The most common uniform issues are as follows:
•	 Incorrect footwear (black leather shoes with the formal 

uniform);
•	 Incorrect socks (navy blue for boys and white for girls with 

the formal uniform and white for everyone with the House 
uniform);

•	 Incorrect shorts with HPE and House uniforms;
•	 Wearing the HPE uniform to College or the House Uniform 

on days other than Friday; and 
•	 Incorrect jewellery. 

Located as we are in the Northern Territory sun safety is important 
and our College has a regulation hat which is a compulsory part of the 
uniform. The hat should be worn by students when travelling to or 
from school, participating in any school excursion or function, outdoor 
sporting activity or any other outdoor activity. A “no hat no play” 
policy is in place. 

Continued Over Page

Lauretta Graham
Principal

Michael Graham
Deputy Principal - 

Pastoral Care
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Examples of correct uniform can be found in the 
booklet being sent out with this newsletter.

Uniform Shop

Our Uniform Shop is situated at the College, and coordinated by Mrs 
Michelle Gordon.

The opening times are:
•	 Monday: 8:15am – 10:15am
•	 Wednesday: 8:15am – 10:15am
•	 Thursday: 3:00pm – 5:00pm

Generally, all uniform items, with the exception of footwear, are 
available from the MacKillop Catholic College Uniform Shop. 
Regulation dress uniforms are embroidered with the College Crest.
I look forward to seeing all students correctly dressed as we move 
into the final months of the academic year.

May God bless us all as we seek to build fine young people into 
outstanding young men and women.

Michael Graham
Deputy Principal - Pastoral Care

VET & Careers News
Congratulations Dan

Congratulations to Dan Hausler, who has been quietly completing 
a VET course in rural operations through CDU - Katherine Rural 
College. Dan attended the Katherine and Darwin Shows with the 
show cattle team of students, staff and cattle. They were very 
successful at both shows with cattle and student classes. The cattle 
Dan had to break to be ‘Show ready’ placed in their classes and the 
CDU bull he was responsible for showing won Champion. Personally 
Dan received a Second ribbon award in the Senior Parader 16-21yr 
age group class which was quite an achievement for a new comer 
against seasoned competitors. At Darwin Show they again had a 
very successful show. Dan came second in Junior Judging class for 
16-19yrs. Great effort as involved judging 4 heifers and choosing the 
order of preference which included public speaking on a microphone 
to explain to judges and spectators why the order was chosen. There 
were about 15 competitors. Dan’s cattle that he broke also placed 
at the Darwin Show. The Bull Dan showed also won all his classes 
and then Supreme Champion Exhibit. Dan was then required to lead 
the bull in the Grand Parade which was a good effort for a rather 
cantankerous beast. Dan managed him well, he is a strong animal 
who was keen to show off his ability to the crowd!

Speaking of the future of the art form, Smock wrote:
“The form of the modern musical is ever evolving. As the art form 
progresses and new writers, voices and artists emerge to create and 
reinterpret this distinct form, I believe we have much to learn and 
witness about the elusive but powerful experience of the ‘musical’. 
After all, theatre is an evolution and therefore, so is its musical sibling.” 
Brett Smock
www.ithaca.com/special_sections/summer_ithaca/people-love-musicals----and-here-s-

why/article_88859bce-0e33-11e5-9b40-9bd88bbcb4d8.html

There is nothing better than live art. Participating in a musical can 
expose students to music, arts, culture, teamwork and more. Most of 
the benefits of participating in a musical help them in school now as 
well as in the future as they enter university and later the workforce.

Kind regards,

Lauretta Graham
Principal

Film Class

New Hospitality Uniforms

Raven Hobbs and Claudia MacNaughton present the uniforms they will 
be wearing for the new Hospitality VET course we have planned for 
2020! The uniforms, as well as some other resources for the course, 
have been donated by Unilever Australia as part of their programme 
of investment in the future of the hospitality industry.

NT Training Awards

The 2019 NT Training Awards took place recently. A huge 
congratulations to Courtney Canavan who got runner-up in the VET in 
Schools Student of the Year category! Our College also got runner-up 
in the category of NT Training Provider of the Year, being bested only 
by Charles Darwin University.

Sports News 
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Modern History News
Commemorative Coins

Students of Modern History at MCC recently received a 
commemorative coin from the City of Darwin Council. The coins, 
commemorating the arrival of the Goyder Survey Party from South 
Australia 150 years ago, are being distributed to schools in the 
region.

Pictured receiving their coin from Alderman Gary Haslett, (right) 
from the Council, were (l/r) Massimo Gazzola, Brodie Miniter, and 
Mackinlay Maslin, together with their History teacher Dr Tom Lewis 
OAM.  Mr Haslett is also on the staff at the College as a VET teacher.

Also pictured is a 100 anniversary medallion received by Alderman 
Haslett at Rapid Creek Primary in 1969.

War Gaming

Year 11 Modern History students simulated a village troop bypass 
the other day in their practical assignment. 

Students were given the role of a key person in the situation, and 
tracked their own movement through the afternoon's wargame. 
Their assignment theory section was to compare what happened in 
the game with the reality of the Vietnam War.

For the record, the Vietnam side won the afternoon's battle.

Arts News
 



May your journey always be filled with blessings and may the life of Saint Mary MacKillop ignite in you the flames of faith and service

6

MacKillop News
Dance and Drama News

Congratulation to the Stage 2 Drama and Stage 
1 Creative Arts students on their outstanding 
performance of ‘Write Off.’ It has been an 
absolute pleasure to work with students 
who are so dedicated to improving their craft 
and continue to work in such a positive and 
professional manner to achieve outstanding 
results. The moderators were very happy to get 
to see our Stage 1’s and are looking forward to 
seeing what they come up with next year.
 

Congratulations to the wonderful dance students who competed over 
the last couple of weekends at various competitions. These students 
not only show their dedication to dance by being involved in dance 
at MacKillop but also train at Sam’s Dance Studio. I am extremely 
impressed with their enthusiasm and aspirations for dance and look 
forward to seeing them all in our upcoming performances.
 

 

Upcoming events and performances 

Thursday 14th November 	
Theatre Restaurant – Year 09 Creative Arts Elective show 

Thursday 28th November 	
Presentation Night – Junior Dance Company and Senior dance elective 
performance. 

Week 8 Term 4
Dance and Drama Nights

Cheers,

Mandy Mattison
Dance and Drama Teacher

Visual Arts News

Artist in Residence - Tarzan McDonald

Mandy Mattison
Dance and Drama Teacher
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Music News

Young Musician of the Year 2019

Boomerang Bags
 
Mrs Colleen Bandy has been working hard to bring Boomerang Bags 
to Palmerston!

Together with a dedicated group of sewers, they are creating 
reuasable shopping bags, which are now available to customers at 
Zuccoli IGA. The bags are sewn from recycled fabric as an alternative 
to disposable plastic bags, helping to reduce our negative impact on 
our planet and its ecosystems.

You can get involved by finding the Boomerang Bags Palmerston 
group on facebook!

Eagle Group News
 
A number of students from Eagle Group, Alex, Laura, Ryhs and 
Lakshya all competed in the National Escape Room Challenge. Their 
task was to create a puzzle that takes 15 minutes to complete using 
a wide range of provided materials. They were also allocated the 
health practitioner ‘Nurse’ which they were required to research 
and then incorporate further information about this profession into 
their puzzle. There was incredible teamwork, passion, creativity and 
dedication shown by all as it involved many weeks of preparation 
and sacrificing recess and lunch times in order to create the best 
puzzle possible. All students should be very proud of their efforts and 
represented MacKillop and Eagle group with great pride.
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Congratulations Harry
 
Well done Harry Price on successfully enlisting into the army!

Inclusion News
 

Reading Dogs at Palmerston Library

Matthew and Helena Neuman recently participated in Palmerston City 
Council's "Tales for Tails", where they read to Quinton the therapy 
dog.

Tales to Tails is a confidence building program for kids who have 
literacy challenges or are uncomfortable reading aloud. The program 
gives them the opportunity to practice their reading to a trained 
therapy dog, building their confidence and helping elevate their 
literacy skills.

The program has been used in other states across Australia with 
great success, this is the first time it has been offered in a Northern 
Territory Library. The sessions, which started in early August, received 
overwhelming interest.

Languages & 
International News
 

Italian Exchange Student Farewell

Languages Festival

On Saturday 31 August numerous students from Years 3-12 competed 
at the Inaugural Languages Speech Competition of the Northern 
Territory. A total of 51 students representing 6 schools were involved 
in the competition: Anula Primary School, Darwin High School, The 
Essington International School, Good Shepherd Lutheran College, 
Haileybury Rendall School and MacKillop Catholic College.

The standard of this competition was incredibly high, with the best 
from each school coming to compete. Through this annual contest 
students had an opportunity to use public speaking skills in a real-life 
scenario and have their hard work and accomplishments recognised. 
It has been an excellent opportunity for students to showcase their 
language skills.

The adjudicators made their decision based on the matter, manner 
and method the contestants employed in presenting their speeches. 
Contestants were expected to be confident and engaging speakers. 
The prepared speeches showed an understanding of multiculturalism 
and open-mindedness and were well developed and interesting. The 
majority of the contestants also demonstrated a balance of personal 
opinion and information in their speeches, as well as a balance of 
humour and sincerity. 

We would like to congratulate all participating students for the 
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commitment they put into learning their speeches, as well as 
give special acknowledgement to those who achieved a place or 
commendation. We would also like to thank Goethe-Institut Sydney, 
Japanese Foundation, Alliance Françoise, the Indonesian Consulate 
and the Confucius Institute for their support and wonderful prizes.

Division B (Year 7 Group Category)
B	 Place
Jordyn Cook 	 2nd
Max Lawson 	 2nd
Lea McColley 	 1st
Bella Kelly 	 1st

Division C (Year 8, 9 Group Category)
C	 Place
Jazz Foster 	 3rd
Alyiah Rivas 	 3rd
Arie Robson 	 3rd
Zoe Grant   	 2nd
Ravelya Fenwick  	 2nd

Division D (Year 8, 9 Individual Category)
D Individual	 Place
Jah-Ryse Godinho Dos Reis 	 1st

Japanese:
Division F (Year 11, 12)
Harrison Port 2nd

Nongkrong

Police Cadets Graduation
 
Congratulations Mackayla McGowan and Mya Gregory!

RAP News
 

New Reconcilliation Garden at CEO
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Library News

Science News

Model Cells

The Lord family live 
in the worst house 
on the best street.  
It might have been 
different if Suzi 
Lord’s rock ‘n’ roll 
parents, Strum and 
Miss Katy, hadn’t 
stumbled on their 
way to stardom but 
after one hit single 

in Finland, it’s been Lentil Slop Thing for 
dinner ever since. 
But life is about to get a lot more 
interesting at 92 Melody Street. Renting 
out their spare room seemed like a good 
idea but with the ghost of a grumpy 
drummer, a long-lost grandfather as 
their first guest, angry opposition from a 
residents action group, AND a broken leg 
in the first practice match of soccer 
season, Suzi ain’t havin’ much of a 
rockin’ good time.  
Then she dares to pick up a set of drum 
sticks and things really get wild. 

 

September 

It's 20 August 2018, late summer in Stockholm, 
and it feels incredibly hot in the city. The TV news 
reports rising temperatures, and there have been 
numerous fires throughout Sweden. Fifteen-year-
old Greta Thunberg decides she can’t wait any 
longer - politicians have to do something to save 
the environment. Instead of returning to school, 
Greta takes a placard and goes on strike in front of 
Sweden’s parliament building. 
Greta’s protest began the Fridays for Future - or 
School Strike 4 Climate - movement, which millions have now joined 
around the world. Greta has spoken at COP24, the UN summit on 
climate change, and has been nominated for the Nobel Peace Prize. 
This is her story, but also that of many other girls and boys around the 
world willing to fight against the indifference of the powerful for a 
better future. 

There’s nothing 
Dru Sharma 
fears more than 
the dentist. So 
when his school 
runs a 
compulsory dental check, he 
convinces his identical twin, Kal,  
to take his spot. 
The check-up has been initiated by 
a mysterious organisation called 
Infinity Group that are interested in 
more than the students’ dental 
health. Infinity aims to control the 
hearts, minds and bodies of the 
world’s youth. It isn’t long before 
Kal and the other students start 
developing super strength, while 
the kids who resisted the procedure 
start to go missing. 
Dru and Kal - with the help of a 
group of underground vigilante 
teens - will have to do whatever they 
can to stop Infinity Group before it’s 
too late. 

 F   
GWY 

 F   
CAM 

 F   
FLY 
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Sports News
 

Aidan and Andrew - NT Football (Soccer) Reps

Final Night of Rugby 7s

Congratulations Flynn Osborne

Congratulations 
Flynn Osborne, 
who on the 15-17th 
August competed 
at the NT Athletics 
Championships. 
Flynn got a silver 
medal in the 400m, 
800m, 1500m, 
3000m and bronze 
60m hurdles and 
4x100m relay. Flynn 
also represented 
the NT at the School 
Sports Combined 
Cross Country 
Championships in 
Wollongong on the 
27th August. Well 
done Flynn!

Hockey Champs

Interhouse Touch Grand Final
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Knights Cup

Saints lead from start to finish to win the Newcastle 
Knights Cup

The MacKillop Saints Open Boys team won the Newcastle Knights Cup 
for the first time since their maiden victory in 2015, by defeating the 
reigning premiers, St. John’s College, last Friday at Saints Field. 

In front of a healthy crowd filled with supporters from both sides, the 
Saints ran out 22 to 4 point winners in what was an entertaining affair. 

Interviewed before the game, coach Matthew Sharp indicated that 
he felt confident of a good showing against St. John’s, and that he 
wanted his forward pack to set the tempo in the first ten minutes 
by really committing to their defence. Sharp got his wish, and heavy 
hitting from starting props Ethan Gregory and Zane McConnell set 
MacKillop up with quality field position in the opening stanzas of play. 
This territorial advantage led to debutant Harry Hall’s first of two tries 
that afternoon, right on the tenth minute of play. 

Play was tight between both sides during the mid-sections of the first 
half with St. John’s and MacKillop continuing to go set for set up and 
down the pitch. The injection of club captain, Jayden Hunter, off the 
bench in the final ten minutes of the half soon led to points courtesy 
of one of his characteristic barnstorming runs. Hunter brushed off 
multiple defenders to score beneath the uprights and give veteran 
halfback, Phil Vo, an easy conversion. 

No further points were to be scored in the first half and the Saints 
went into the half time break with a lead of 12 points. 

After the break, a rejuvenated St. John’s attack enjoyed the bulk of 
possession in the early stages, assisted by some uncharacteristic 
mistakes by the home side. MacKillop did well to hold out St. John’s, 
until a Saints knock on on their own goal line led to a St. John’s repeat 
set and an open invitation to score their first points of the contest. 
The conversion missed and scores were close at 12 to 4 with 20 
minutes remaining in play. 

Echoing the opening half, MacKillop and St. John’s went set for set 
without points for the next ten minutes and it looked like whoever 
scored next, would potentially run away with the game. 

The Saints defensive line held strong, led by Italian exchange student 
and Saints debutant, Stefano Travaglino, who really muscled up in 
defence and was capably supported by senior players John Aitken, 
Ricky Fenwick and Ronan Korljan. 

Eventually weathering the St. John’s evasive attacking storm, 
MacKillop added to their tally when Harry Hall stepped through the 
line from first receiver and scored close by the uprights again for 
another Phil Vo conversion to take the Saints up to a 14 point lead. 
Soon after, Jayden Hunter grabbed the second of his brace of tries for 
the afternoon by scoring out wide towards the sideline.

At 22 to 4 and only minutes before the full time siren, St. John’s 
launched one final attacking raid. On a run away down the sideline, St. 
John’s looked certain to score on a 60m breakaway before 2018 Saints 
MVP fullback, Stefano George, made yet another trademark try saving 
tackle to end the breakaway, 1m off the Saints line. George had no 
choice but to give away a penalty in the play the ball while the rest of 
the Saints defence caught up the the play and was sent for 10 in the 
bin for a professional foul. It was of little consequence however, as 
MacKillop saw out the final sets with 12 men and finished the game 
as Newcastle Knights Cup champions for 2019. 

At the conclusion of the match, opposition coach, Shinya Nagaike, 

congratulated Coach Sharp for his team's win and then presented 
captain for the day in his final performance, Liam Gardner, with 
the Knights Cup. Gardner thanked St. John’s for a tough hit out and 
wished them luck in their pursuit of the cup in 2020. 

With this result, we wave farewell to our Year 12 players and 
thank them for their years of service. They leave our rugby league 
programme knowing that they went out as champions, and that 
regardless of whether they play again or not, the will always be 
MacKillop Saints. Farewell and thanks for the memories - Phil Vo, Liam 
Gardner, Ronan Korljan, Ethan Gregory, John Aitken, Ricky Fenwick, 
Stefano Travaglino, Aidan Smith and Year 11 student, Josh Bates. 

Attention now turns to Week 10 where MacKillop host the NRLNT 
Gala Day for the u15s Boys and the u16s Girls, who will be looking to 
back up their maiden Eels Cup premiership from earlier in the year.

Kent Brockman - Investigative Sports Journalist
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Rugby League Gala Day MacKillop vs Katherine
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Year 12 Relay for Life Bake Sale
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Upcoming Events

28 Sep - 13 Oct Mid Semester Break

Mon 14 Oct	 Term 4 Resumes
		  7pm - P&F Meeting

Mon 21 Oct	 6pm - Board Meeting

Wed 23 Oct	 Nongkrong

Thu 24 Oct	 Musical Auditions

Sat 2 Nov	 P&F Trivia Night

Mon 11 Nov	 Remembrance Day Liturgy

Wed 13 Nov	 Year 6 into 7 Day

Mon 18 Nov	 6pm Board Meeting

Wed 20 Nov	 Graduation Mass

P&F Assoc. News
Dear Families,

We hope that all our dads, grandads, uncles, brothers and other 
important men in our lives enjoyed a very special Father’s Day. 
Thank you to those who joined us for Breakfast on the Go. A big 
Thank You to those involved with providing the breakfast.

We have had the final College Tour for the year. It was wonderful to 
see so many families attend the tours and show such an enthusiastic 
interest in all that MacKillop Catholic College has to offer. We look 
forward to welcoming your family into our community.

Just a reminder to register for the College Colour Run being held on 
27 September. It would be wonderful if all runners could pledge at 
least $10.

The P&F Trivia Night is being held on 2nd November. We are looking 
for donations of prizes for the night so if you can help please let 
us know through the College Office. It’s going to be an absolutely 
wonderful night with some terrific auction items. You will also go 
into a special raffle if you bring along a non-perishable food item to 
donate to the Vinnies appeal. The more items you bring the more 
chances you have to win a great prize. Tickets are $10/person with 
tables of 8. Please come and support the P&F in raising funds for 
shade cloth structures over the seating areas. Tickets are available 
from the Office now. 

As part of the College Family Engagement Policy you are actively 
invited to make contact with the school when concerns arise. For the 
sake of your child it’s important to deal with any concern quickly and 
respectfully. Sometimes, as parents, we can understandably become 
emotional when dealing with issues to do with our children. When 
making an appointment it’s important to remember that you’ve only 
heard one side of the story and there is always another side so it’s 
important to remain calm and give the teacher the opportunity to 
discuss the issue as they see it. At the appointment remember to 
deal with the problem, not attack the person. Remember, you won’t 
always get the answer that you’re looking for as there may be many 
other issues to consider.

Our next P&F Committee meeting will be held on Monday 14 
October at 7pm in the College Boardroom. Please come along. You 
will be most welcome.

Enjoy your families,

Elizabeth Laughton
President, MacKillop Catholic College P&F Association

The P&F Trivia Night is being held on 2nd November. 
We are still looking for donations of prizes for the night so if you 
can help please let us know through the College Office. 
It’s going to be an absolutely wonderful night with some terrific 
auction items.
 You will also go into a special raffle if you bring along a non-
perishable food item to donate to the Vinnies appeal. The more 
items you bring the more chances you have to win a great prize 
while helping those in need. 
Tickets are $10/person with tables of 8. 
Please come and support the P&F in raising funds for shade cloth 
structures over the seating on the front court. 
Tickets are available from the Office now. 
Our next P&F Committee meeting will be held on Monday 14 
October at 7pm in the College Boardroom. Please come along. You 
will be most welcome.







     

 

 
 
 
The Goldfishbowl Swim School will be running an Intensive Learn to swim program during the upcoming 
school holidays.  The following programs are available – 

 Week 1  Monday September 30 to Friday October 4 
 Week 2  Monday October 7 to Friday October 11 

The cost for the week is $.80.00.. 
These programs are a fast paced way to progress a child’s swimming ability and confidence. 
We are also taking bookings for Term 4.  
For more information please contact our office on 89311000 or email us on gfish2@bigpond.com 

       GOLDFISHBOWL SWIM SCHOOL 
SWIM AUSTRALIA CERTIFIED CENTRE 
44 Toupein Road Yarrawonga Ph. 8931 1000 

 
  

NORTHERN TERRITORY RUGBY UNION
INVITES YOU TO PARTICIPATE

Rugby Sevens

Learn Skills & Play 7s Rugby!
Age: 9-16.  
Cost: $35

 
Term 3 School Holidays
Katherine
Alice Springs
Palmerston
Darwin

Register now on Rugby Xplorer App

STUDY
in the

Library
Until 6pm

monday   tuesday   wednesday   thursday
All year levels welcome


